MINUTES OF MEETING:     eLearning Advisory Committee - Friday, Sept. 29, 2006

PRESENT:  Lori Bronder, facilitator, Ellie Bunting, facilitator, Sharon Rooks, Rona Axelrod, Dave Oliver, Frank Dowd, Peggy Romeo, Deborah Johnson

PRESENT VIA ELLUMINATE:  Sam King, George Manacheril, Mary Harder, Henry Linck

Lori Bronder and Ellie Bunting welcomed everyone and began the meeting. All committee members introduced themselves and gave a brief synopsis of their eLearning background. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss eLearning and provide philosophical direction, standards and training that guide the eLearning process at Edison College.

Discussion and Review of Committee Charge:

The eLearning committee charge from Dr. Thomas was discussed

How specific do we need to be?  We need to define the program, and come up with a very specific, clear assessment plan, as well as eLearning policies and procedures. These policies and procedures must be consistent, which is something we have not done well up to this point.

Review of SACS Standards of Best Practice:

The question was asked “Is this due to SACS?  The answer was that we need quality across the district.  The discussion began on the topic “Best Practices for electronically offered degree and certificate programs”. Best Practices are divided into 5 separate components.  The committee decided to set up sub committees for each component.

          Institutional Context and Commitment:  Henry Linck

          Curriculum and Instruction:  Peggy Romeo, George Manacheril and Sharon Rooks

          Faculty Support:  Mary Harder, Sam King and Dave Oliver

          Student Support:  Frank Dowd and Rona Axelrod

          Evaluation and Assessment:  Lori Bronder, Dale Hoover, Ellie Bunting

Sub committees will meet and report back to the group at large next month.

We need to review Technical Support

The need for clearly defined processes was discussed. For example, we should have the same outline for all telecourses  and ground courses as Dr. Thomas has suggested. We need to make it clear in our catalogue descriptions so that students will know the differences between the different eLearning classes. 

A discussion of the future of the telecourse was held.  Mention was made of an email that stated “no more telecourses in spring”.  Not everyone saw this email message, and the origin was not known. The problems regarding the telecourses were outlined.  The videos do not enhance learning experience, and the quality of the videos is poor.

A motion was passed to discontinue telecourses beginning in spring. A concern was voiced that some students may not have a high degree of know how or do not have the means at home for an online course. However, the committee voted unanimously to support elimination of telecourses.

The homework for committee members was to look over the best practices in their area and to do some research and make some recommendations to bring back to the committee next month. Lori will fill out “where we are” or current status on the program evaluation and let committee know as soon as possible.

It was decided to have the next meeting on October 27 at 2:00.

Dr. Thomas arrived and greeted everyone, “Thank you for wanting to be involved.” 

Dr. Thomas stated that eLearning is a new and innovative way of learning and that newness spurs on great creative programs. She feels that we must shape eLearning and advance eLearning with quality. We also need to define eLearning?  This is the challenge: to define what eLearning means in the broadest definition, as well as what eLearning should be now and in the future.

The student must get the same standards from eLearning courses as he would from a ground class.  We need to find ways we can document that the “student has learned” and make sure the data is relevant data

We will be offering  General Education courses through eLearning and outcomes and assessments must be met regardless of the delivery.

We should target the international market for all courses and programs.

We need to look at eLearning and K – 12:  Requirement for K-12 students to take eLearning course could be a partnership and a new opportunity.

Both baccalaureate programs work well with eLearning

In answer to the question “Can we streamline the process of converting a course from telecourse to internet or blended so we will not lose students? “ The answer was yes. Every effort will be made to accommodate conversion particularly as it applies to BAS and feeder programs.

Meeting was adjourned at 3:00

Minutes submitted by Susan De Nicola

